
 

 

 

 

July/August 2015 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

In the middle of June my family was excited to find out that we were expecting a third child. God, 

because He is sovereign, saw fit to allow Robin to have a miscarriage. Our hearts are heavy, but we 

rejoice to know that our baby is in Heaven. Romans 8:28 says, “And we know that all things work 

together for good to them that love God…”  For the month of July and most of August I traveled 

alone so my family was allowed to have some much needed rest. 

We are excited and thankful that the West End Independent Baptist Church of Big Stone Gap, Virginia, and the  

Fellowship Baptist Church of Durham, North Carolina, both have decided to invest in the ministry where God has 

called us.  

With the fall season of meeting fast approaching, we are thankful to the Lord for allowing us to have a pretty full 

schedule. We will once again have a schedule with mostly missions conferences. We will be traveling mostly from 

between the Midwest to the East Coast. We were also invited to a missions conference in Ajax, Ontario, Canada. 

This will be our first scheduled meeting outside the United States. Please pray for traveling mercies, churches to 

see the need in Belize, souls to be saved, churches to be ministered, and people to 

surrender to missions. 

Last, I wish to write to you about a soul winning opportunity that is dear to our hearts. In June our 

daughter Madalyn climbed upon my lap and began to ask questions about salvation. I believed that 

she was ready to understand the Gospel. After explaining to her about salvation, it was very obvious 

that she understood her need of a Saviour. After about an hour she accepted Jesus Christ as her Sav-

iour. In July I had the honor of baptizing her at the Grace Baptist Church of Pittsfield, Illinois, our home church. Please pray for her 

continued growth in the Lord. We have seen her already growing. We also had opportunities where we planted the seeds of the Gos-

pel.  

Please pray for (1) Pastor Gary Dice as he is still recovering from open heart surgery, (2) the people of Belize, and (3)  we will be 

living in Belize by the first half of next year. 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support. 

Serving together with servants’ hearts, 

John, Robin, Zechariah, & Madalyn  Harris 

Acts 26:18 


